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Auditor General’s report and audit opinion 

I certify that I have completed the audit of the Annual Return for the year ended 31 March 2023 of 
Bronington Community Council. My audit has been conducted on behalf of the Auditor General for 
Wales and in accordance with the requirements of the Public Audit (Wales) Act 2004 (the 2004 Act) 
and guidance issued by the Auditor General for Wales. 

Audit opinion: Qualified 

Except for the matters reported below in my Basis for Qualification, on the basis of my audit, in my 
opinion no matters have come to my attention to give cause for concern that, in any material respect, 
the information reported in this Annual Return: 
• has not been prepared in accordance with proper practices; 
• that relevant legislative and regulatory requirements have not been met; 
• is not consistent with the Council’s governance arrangements; and 
• that the Council does not have proper arrangements in place to secure economy, efficiency and 

effectiveness in its use of resources. 

Basis of Qualification 

Annual Governance Statement 

In my opinion, the Annual Governance Statement is not consistent with the Council’s internal controls 
and governance arrangements for the year:  
• Assertion 3: Compliance with relevant laws and regulations. The Council did not operate PAYE 

as it is required to do under the Income Tax (Earnings and Pensions) Act 2003. Failure to 
operate PAYE exposes the Council to the risk of fines and/or penalty charges being imposed by 
HM Revenue and Customs 

Other matters and recommendations 

I draw the Council’s attention to the following matters and recommendations which do not affect my 
audit opinion but should be addressed by the Council.  

Unpresented Cheque 

The Council’s balances still take into account two unpresented cheque from the 2019/20 and 2020/21 
financial year which are likely to be out of date and will need to be recorded within the accounts once 
they have been cancelled. 

There are no further matters I wish to draw to the Council’s attention. 

  
Richard Harries, Director, Audit Wales  
For and on behalf of the Auditor General for Wales  

Date: 16/11/2023 
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